
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 City Plan Commission 
 809 North Broadway 
 Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
 
 
 April 7, 2006 
 
DEAR PROPERTY OWNER: 

 
The Common Council has referred to the City Plan Commission for recommendation File No. 
041211, being a substitute ordinance amending the 100-year Floodplain boundary along the 
Menomonee River watershed, in the 8th, 10th, and 15th Aldermanic Districts. The Valley Park 
Flood Management Project completed by the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD), 
resulted in MMSD building a seven-foot-high, 800-foot-long levee and a five-foot- high, 750-foot-
long floodwall. A one-million-gallon, underground storage tank for stormwater was also built, and 
a Milwaukee County Park was enhanced by doubling its size to three acres.  
 
Per state statute 200-foot notification requirements, you are receiving this notice 
because you most likely are OUTSIDE of the revised  floodplain Zones AE or X.  

 
Please see the enclosed sheet for both the revised FEMA FIRM floodplain panel and the revised 
floodplain boundary with properties for the Menomonee River Valley Park area. The back of this 
sheet includes a larger scale of the FEMA panel legend information. For a clearer map, please 
view online at: www.mkedcd.org/ValleyParkFloodPlain.  
 
An open house will be held on Thursday, April 27, 2006, from 3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the 
first floor boardroom of the Development Center, 809 North Broadway, Milwaukee, 

Wisconsin. Staff from the Department of Public Works and Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage 

District will be available to answer your questions. Upon conclusion of the open house, the City 
Plan Commission will hold a public hearing at 4:00 p.m. in the same room. Interested parties will 
be offered an opportunity to express their views on the proposal prior to consideration by the City 
Plan Commission and Common Council.  Your attendance and comments at this meeting are 
invited so that a complete examination of all aspects of the proposal can be made. 
 

Please note that in some cases only a survey of your property can accurately 
determine if your property is located within the 100-year flood plain boundary. 
For further information, please feel free to visit our website at: 
www.mkedcd.org/ValleyParkFloodPlain or call the City Plan Commission at 286-
5716 and ask for information on File No. 041211. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 Rocky Marcoux 
 Executive Secretary 
 City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 

 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  Upon reasonable notice, efforts will be made to accommodate the needs of disabled individuals through sign language interpreters or 

other auxiliary aids.   To request this service, contact the Department of City Development, 809 North Broadway, Milwaukee, WI  53202, telephone 

286-5939. 
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